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From the President's 
Desk 

 

 

 

Welcome to our July edition of Voice, 
and hard to believe that we are already 
half way through the year with the Eka 
almost upon us. 

Since our last edition, we have had our 
AGM and I take this opportunity to 
thank all of you who attended this 
meeting. As we are all so busy with our 
individual community activities, taking 
the time out to attend was much 
appreciated. 

Firstly we welcome our New Committee 
members Jaideep Narayan and Sutha 
Sivashanmugam and also the return of 
Myrla Prianes as Vice President, Dr. 
Narendra Nand as Treasurer with Heidi 
Englhofer and Mugunth Subramianian 
as committee members . We are looking  
forward to another great year for ESAQ 
Inc. with two committee meetings 
already taken place. 

 

Some sad news was the resignation of 
our very efficient Office/Project Officer  
Ilona Fekete. Ilona has been with us for 
18 months with a minimum of 12 hrs per 
week in the ESAQ office. As we do not 
have the funds for more than this, Ilona 
looked for some extra hours. She has 
managed to secure four days a week 
with the Royal Historical Society of 
Queensland, so will be unable to 
continue her role with us. She will 
however remain a member of ESAQ and 
continue to be involved with our 
activities. We wish her well in her new 
managerial role. 

 

The position did not remain vacant as 
we have been joined by Timea Kovacs. 

Timea has been working with Ilona 
within the Hungarian School so is 
familiar with the operations of ESAQ Inc. 
She has spent time with Ilona in the 
office and the hand over was from the 
beginning of this school term.  If you 
drop in to the Library, please make sure 
you call in and meet her in person. In this 
edition Timea has given us a short 
introduction. 

 

Not wanting to waste any time, we have 
already scheduled a meeting with DET 
so that Timea can meet the staff we 
work with, and to see what new projects 
we can collaborate on. 

Planning is also under way for some 
more Ipad training, and we are looking 
at September before the School 
holidays for the next session. There may 
also be an opportunity to again win a 
mini Ipad, consultations on going with 
DET. 

If you have any requests for Training, 
please feel free to drop us an email with 
suggestions, so that we can incorporate 
your needs when we approach DET for 
funding. 

 

Usually at this time of the year, I attend 
the AFESA meeting at the Victorian 
Conference, but I was unfortunately 
away overseas end June and beginning 
July. Instead Myrla attended the 
meeting on behalf of ESAQ Inc. Myrla 
has prepared a report on both the 
meeting with AFESA Council and the 
Victorian State Conference, it is in this 
edition. 

 

ESAQ exists for you through your 
membership. The more members we 
have the stronger our voice is when we 
go to the department for support. 

So please make sure that your school is 
financial sp we can continue 
representing all of you at both the state 
and national level. 

 

If you have an event or a story to tell, 
please make sure you submit it to 
esaqsecretariat@gmail.com so it can be 
included in our Voice Edition or as an 
item on our Web page. 

Once again welcome back to this our 
third school term 

Irene Bayldon Tavutavu 

 

 

mailto:esaqsecretariat@gmail.com
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AGM 2016 

 
/Î Ω -ÁÙ ÔÈÉÓ ÙÅÁÒȭÓ !'- ×ÁÓ ×ÅÌÌ ÁÔÔÅÎÄÅÄ ÁÔ "ÒÉÓÂÁÎÅ 3ÃÈÏÏÌ ÏÆ $ÉÓÔÁÎÃÅ %ÄÕÃÁÔÉÏÎȟ 
Coorparoo, and even a new school has joined ESAQ: the Yasodhara Sinhala School in 
West End. Esaq could welcome again Mr Joe Kelly, Member of Parliament for 
Greenslopes, who talked about his experience from Harmony Day. Multicultural 
Australia meant him that just like in music we all produce a harmonious music even 
though we do not look the same, or have the same thoughts. He believes, that 
especially now it is very importanÔ ÔÏ ËÅÅÐ ÉÎ ÍÉÎÄ !ÕÓÔÒÁÌÉÁȭÓ ÍÕÌÔÉÃÕÌÔÕÒÁÌ ÐÏÌÉÃÙ ÁÎÄ 
live it every day: playing different notes but in harmony. 

Two colleagues from the Department of Education and Training, Ms Betty Baram and 
#ÏÒÉÎÎÅ 3ÃÈÏÏÌ  ÁÌÓÏ ÁÔÔÅÎÄÅÄ %3!1ȭÓ !'-Ȣ  -Ó "ÅÔÔÙ "ÁÒÁÍ ɉ3tate Schooling 
Operations and Strategy, Education Queensland) with the audience  that  Community 
Language Schools became the official name for After Hours Ethnic Schools. And she 
told 2016 in numbers:  32 Community Language Schools were funded,  4194 students 
that is 470 more students than last year, 39 student passed senior external exams,  and 
15 languages were taught at these schools ɀ Arabic, Bangla, Chinese, Farsi, Filipino, 
Greek, Hindi, Hungarian, Japanese, Korean, Nepali, Samoan, Sinhala, Tamil, 
Vietnamese. She also suggested a cooperation with mainstream schools, that could 
contribute to their language teaching 

#ÏÒÉÎÎÅ 3ÃÈÏÌÌ ÃÏÎÔÉÎÕÅÄ "ÅÔÔÙȭÓ ÔÁÌË ×ÉÔÈ ÔÈÅ ÖÅÒÙ ÉÍÐÏÒÔÁÎÔ ÐÉÅÃÅ ÏÆ ÉÎÆÏÒÍÁÔÉÏÎ ÔÈÁÔ 
the Community Language Schools website will be ready this year, so online 
applications, logbooks etc. will be easier and more accessible for schools. She also 
emphasized the importance of a generic email address for each school, not connected 
to a certain person, just like that the bank account should be in the name of the school. 
Corinne underlined the importance of the requirements to be funded: current Blue 
Cards for any educational staff, and to be registered at the Australian Charities and not 
for Profits Commission. The online presence is really important these days, so Betty 
Baram suggested a Professional development in the area of website development on 
free platforms ɀ Wix, or Wordpress for example. Any information, question through: 
school.operations@dete.qld.gov.au 
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Paula Thomas, has accepted kindly our acceptance after a long day at West End State 
School to summarize the study material from the last two professional developments. 
The iPad usage in the classroom was well attended in January and April, and the next 
sessions are planned for September.  

#ÁÔÒÉÎ 2ÅÎÓÔÒÏÍȟ %3!1ȭÓ !'-ȭÓ ÇÕÅÓÔ ÓÐÅÁËÅÒȟ ÉÎÔÒÏÄÕÃÅÄ ÈÅÒÓÅÌÆ ÁÓ Á ÌÏÎÇ ÔÉÍÅ 
language learner, and how he continued her love of language after moving to Australia. 
She introduced the subject as one of the most enjoyable ways of language learning. 
Once we have a song, there are many ways it could be used for language learning. The 
whole article can be read on the German in Brisbane blog, Music is your 
Teacher.(http://germaninbrisbane.com.au/uncategorized/music-as-your-teacher/) 

!ÆÔÅÒ ÁÌÌ ÔÈÉÓ ÆÕÎ ÃÁÍÅ ÔÈÅ ÏÆÆÉÃÉÁÌ ÐÁÒÔ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ !'-ȟ ×ÉÔÈ ÐÒÅÓÉÄÅÎÔȭÓ ÒÅÐÏÒÔÅ ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅ 
financial report. Thanks to SÁÒÁÔ -ÁÈÁÒÁÊȟ %3!1ȭÓ ÁÕÄÉÔÏÒ ×ÁÓ 0ÈÉÌÉÐ &ÉÔÚÇÅÒald in 2016 
just like last year. Mr Fitzgerald donates the money from not-for-profit association for a 
good cause:  sometimes delivers it himself to Nepal, where school children can enjoy a 
meal every day thanks to his generosity. 

 The ESAQ 2017 Officers nominated and seconded were: President: Irene Tavu-tavu ; 
Vice-President: Myrla Prianes; Treasurer: Narendra Nand; Committee Members: 
Jaideep Narayan, Heidi Englhofer, Mugunth Subramanian, Sutha Sivashanmugam. 

%3!1ȭÓ ×ÉÓÈ ÅÖÅÒÙÏÎÅ Á ÓÕÃÃÅÓÓÆÕÌ ÓÃÈÏÏÌ ÙÅÁÒ ÁÎÄ ÓÅÅ ÙÏÕ ÓÏÏÎ ÁÔ ÏÕÒ ÎÅØÔ 
professional development! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                    Ilona Fekete 
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Meeting with Community Languages 
Australia in Melbourne 

On the 30
th

 of June 2017, the Community Languages Australia had a Council Meeting where each 
ÏÆ ÔÈÅ 3ÔÁÔÅÓ ÁÎÄ 4ÅÒÒÉÔÏÒÉÅÓȭ ÒÅÐÒÅÓÅÎÔÁÔÉÖÅÓ ÈÁÄ ÔÏ ÍÁËÅ Á 2ÅÐÏÒÔ ÏÆ ×ÈÁÔ ÈÁÄ ÔÒÁÎÓÐÉÒÅÄ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ 
past three months. I am honoured to be a part of the Council to represent Queensland.   Issues 
from different States and Territories have been put on the table for discussions and 
recommendations.  October 7, 2017 has been planned for the National Conference which will be 
held in Perth, Western Australia.  Watch out for more information in the coming weeks. After 
the Council Meeting we had dinner and drinks.    

On the 1
st
 of July 2017, I attended the Victorian Conference at RMIT (Royal Melbourne Institute of 

Technology) University.  I had a chance to work with some Community Languages Australia 
Council members as well as one of the leading speakers like:  Ms Maree Dellora (lady standing).   
The Victorian participants have witnessed the first graduates of the Certificate 1V in Community 
Language Teaching Students. 
 
 SBS has launched another Language Competition which opens from 24 July- 1 September 2017.  
I encourage every community language school to log on sbs.com.au/NLC17 
 
The Workshop topics: were Interactive Grammar/Vocabulary Activities, Technology in the 
Classroom, Creating the future of the Community languages sector, Community languages ɀa 
community of Learners (Digital Tools) on this Conference were very interesting that most of them 

were full house.   Stefan Romaniw, Executive Director, Community Languages Australia had 
organised every specific details from our accommodation, to dinner and the Conference as a 
whole. 

  Myrla Prianes 
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Yum Cha with the Brisbane Chinese Language School 
 

Thanks to the generous invitation of the Brisbane Chinese School and Ms Hu 
and Ms Qian, Irene, my daughter and I could enjoy a wonderful yum cha at the 
popular Landmark Restaurant at Sunnybank Plaza. 

The cause for celebration was that the Brisbane Chinese School has found a 
new home for Term 2. The school was forced to leave their earlier premises, St 
Thomas More College at Sunnybank. The news of the move was quite sudden 
and the need for  a new place for 1300 students was reallz pressing. ESAQ has 
written a support letter for the school and asked for recommendations from the 
Department of Education. Apart from these, the BCL has found its new 
premises at three campuses: Redeemer Lutheran College at Rochedale, 
Calamvale Community College at Calamvale and Indooroopilly State School at 
Indooroopilly 

4ÈÅ ÓÃÈÏÏÌȭÓ ÃÏ-principal Ms Hu, and the principal Ms Qia has talked about how 
China supports diaspora language schools. Besides supporting every students 
with textbooks, every year a handful of teachers has the opportunity to 
participate on a 2-week-ÔÅÁÃÈÅÒÓȭ ÔÒÁÉÎÉÎÇ ÉÎ #ÈÉÎÁȢ %ÄÕÃÁÔÏÒÓ ÆÒÏÍ #ÈÉÎÁ ÖÉÓÉÔ 
the school every year and lead an in situ training and expperience the 
challenges of language teaching in the diaspora. The students can attend 
different camps in China, as well as accompanied by teachers from their 
schools. Except the travel costs all of these programs are covered by the 
Chinese government. 

 

Ilona Fekete 

 

 

 

 

ESAQ, Irene and I 
had a friendly and 
tasty lunch and left 
with food for 
thought for the 
future. Thank you 
for this wonderful 
gesture , Brisbane 
Chinese School and 
Patty Wu! 
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I was sad to leave the ESAQ community as a Secretary, even though our school will be 
still involved in ESAQ activities. It was a rewarding opportunity to work for such an 
experienced committee as at ESAQ.  I have to thank all of them for their insightful 
advices and suggestions concerning my work, especially the veterans of ESAQ: Irene 
Tavutavu, Myrla Prianes, Heidi Inglhofer, Rafiul Aalam.  

It has been a learning curve to get to know each ethnic school, their achievements and 
struggles . The two competitions and our multicultural festival were great opportunities 
ÔÏ ÓÅÅ ÔÈÅ ÐÏ×ÅÒ ÉÎ %3!1ȭÓ ÊÏÉÎÔ ÆÏÒÃÅÓ ÔÈÒÏÕÇÈ ÄÉÆÆÅÒÅÎÔ ÃÕÌÔÕÒÅÓȢ ) ÈÁÖÅ ÌÅÁÒÎÅÄ Á ÌÏÔ 
ÆÒÏÍ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÐÅÒÓÉÓÔÅÎÃÅ ÁÎÄ ÒÅÓÉÌÉÅÎÃÅ ÔÈÁÔ ÕÎÄÅÒ ÁÎÙ ÃÉÒÃÕÍÓÔÁÎÃÅÓ ÔÅÁÃÈÅÒÓȭ ÐÁÓÓÉÏÎ 
kept the schools going. I hope that I can take that lesson into my life and further jobs. 

Please welcome Timea, the new secretary, whose many talents and skills will be a great 
asset for ESAQ! 

"ÕÔ ÉÎÓÔÅÁÄ ÏÆ Á ÇÏÏÄ ÂÙÅȟ ÌÅÔȭÓ ÓÁÙ ÓÅÅ ÙÏÕ ÓÏÏÎ ÅÉÔÈÅÒ ÁÔ ÁÎ %3!1 ÅÖÅÎÔ ÏÒ ÁÔ 
QueenslÁÎÄȭÓ ÌÏÎÇÅÓÔ ÏÃÃÕÐÉÅÄ ÂÕÉÌÄÉÎÇȟ ÁÔ ÔÈÅ #ÏÍÍÉÓÓÁÒÉÁÔ 3ÔÏÒÅȦ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I feel very fortunate that Irene and Myrla has put their confidence in me and appointed as the new  
secretary. 
I was born in Romania in a Hungarian family, so I know about the difficulties and importance of 
keeping our mother tongue in a different cultural environment. 
My passion for Hungarian as a community language has started only around 5 years ago, when 
we decided to have children here in Australia, far away from our family back home.  

Since it is most recent resumption I have been helping Ilona establishing the Brisbane Hungarian 
School and running the classes.  
 
Being an insider in the life of an Ethnic School, and experiencing the rewards  and difficulties of 
running one first hand, gives me the  power to work hard in ESAQ for all our school members 
using my previous skills and learning new ones as well.  
 
I hope I will have to opportunity to meet all of our  school members at our multinational day on 15  
October if not sooner! 
 
 

 

  Ilona Fekete 

 

  Timea Kovacs 

   exit  

entrance 
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1. What is the SBS National Languages Competition?  
The SBS National Languages Competition 2017 is an exciting initiative to encourage and 
celebrate a love of learning languages ÉÎ !ÕÓÔÒÁÌÉÁȢ )ÔȭÓ Á ÎÁÔÉÏÎ×ÉÄÅ ÃÏÍÐÅÔÉÔÉÏÎ ÔÏ ÅÎÇÁÇÅ ÓÃÈÏÏÌ 
children and reflect on the cultural, linguistic and ethnic diversity of Australia's multicultural 
society.  
3"3 2ÁÄÉÏ ÅÎÃÏÕÒÁÇÅÓ ÁÌÌ ÓÃÈÏÏÌ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓ ÁÃÒÏÓÓ !ÕÓÔÒÁÌÉÁȟ ÔÏ ÐÁÒÔÉÃÉÐÁÔÅ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ Ȭ3"3 National 
,ÁÎÇÕÁÇÅÓ #ÏÍÐÅÔÉÔÉÏÎȭ ÂÙ ÔÅÌÌÉÎÇ ÕÓ ÉÎ Á ΩΦ ÓÅÃÏÎÄ ÖÉÄÅÏ Ȭ7ÈÁÔ ÌÅÁÒÎÉÎÇ Á ÌÁÎÇÕÁÇÅ ÍÅÁÎÓ ÔÏ 
ÙÏÕȩȭ, in any language other than English.  
The competition is open to all school students aged 4 to 18 years, who are learning a language 
other than English. 

Competition entries are open from 9:00am on Monday 24 July 2017 (AEST) until Midnight on 
Friday 1 September 2017 (AEST). 

 
2. How to enter?  
Given the diversity of ages and skills, we encourage parents, guardians and school teachers to 
guide the entrants where needed, in uploading their video and filling out an entry form. This year, 
all school students must enter the SBS National Languages Competition 2017 online by going to 
sbs.com.au/NLC17  

the competition  

 
 

3. What do participants win?  
There will be four grand prize winners (one from each age category) who will receive:  

 

 
 
Winners will also be invited to attend the SBS National Languages Competition award ceremony 
at SBS headquarters in Sydney to be held in October 2017.  
Selected winners who do not reside in NSW at the time of the above award ceremony will receive 
return airfares (for them and a pÁÒÅÎÔȾ ÇÕÁÒÄÉÁÎɊ ÆÒÏÍ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÃÁÐÉÔÁÌ ÃÉÔÙ ÁÎÄ ÏÎÅ ÎÉÇÈÔȭÓ 
accommodation in Sydney to attend the ceremony. 

4. Key contacts  
For technical problems and general enquiries, please email us at queries.nlc@sbs.com.au  
For media enquiries, please contact Uma.Sandeep@sbs.com.au 

 

 

 

 

 

Who is eligible?  

The competition is open to all school students across 
Australia who are learning a language other than 
English. The entrants are categorised into four 
groups:  
Category A: Junior Primary (Aged 4 ɀ 7)  
Category B: Primary (Aged 8 ɀ 12)  
Category C: Junior High School (Aged 13 ɀ 15)  
Category D: Senior High School (Aged 16 ɀ 18)  

 

 

Entry is as simple as 
the following steps:  

Step 1: Go to : 
www.sbs.com.au/NLC17  

Step 2: Upload the video (maximum 30 seconds long) 
ÄÅÓÃÒÉÂÉÎÇ Ȭ7ÈÁÔ ÌÅÁÒÎÉÎÇ Á ÌÁÎÇÕÁÇÅ ÍÅÁÎÓ ÔÏ ÙÏÕȩȭ 
Remember, the video is to be in any language other 
than English!  

Step 3: &ÉÌÌ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ Ȭ3"3 .ÁÔÉÏÎÁÌ ,ÁÎÇÕÁÇÅÓ 
#ÏÍÐÅÔÉÔÉÏÎ ÅÎÔÒÙ ÆÏÒÍȭȢ 0ÌÅÁÓÅ ÐÒÏÖÉÄÅ ÁÃÃÕÒÁÔÅ 
details where required in terms of name, age, school, 
contact details, etc.  

 


